



19 September, 2022

To: Alaska Region-PCA Members

From: Alaska Region- Porsche Club of America B.O.D.

Re: September meeting minutes.

All,

The September 2022 meeting was called to order at 1845 and the minutes from the September 2022 club meeting are submitted as follows:

- Pres. Benard stated that the weather for the last autocross was bad, resulting in only 18 cars being present. He then provided a brief introduction about the Fairbanks trip and turned over to Teri Holtzclaw for further presentation.
- 2. VP Holtzclaw reported that it was a great time. The members ate at various local restaurants, had a day trip to Chena Hot Springs, and enjoyed the company of the Fairbanks members. Even though it rained.
- 3. Pres. Benard informed membership that a \$200 donation was given to the club by the previous owner of the Porsche 928 that Todd Held bought. The late owners wife reached out to the club for help selling as she knew nothing about the car, and the club made it happen. A thank you letter that Pres. Benard is sending to her was read to the members.
- 4. Auto Cross #6 is being held at ARP on September 25. Online registration is \$45 and day of registration is \$50. Pres. Benard confirmed that ASD was notified that we do not need the Bartlett parking lot on that date.
- 5. Finance Officer Vig informed us that we currently have \$3,662 in checking and all bills are current.
- 6. Membership Officer McNurd informed us we have 4 new members, 1 member transferred out, for a total of 143 total members. 93 Primary members and 50 Associate members.
- 7. It was decided that the October meeting will be held at Evangelos' Restaurant. As always, the meeting will be the 2<sup>nd</sup> Thursday at 6:30.





8. Discussion was had that a autocross could be held in Fairbanks using the Denny's lot or possibly a few others. More discussion will follow.

The meeting was adjourned at 1930.

Respectfully Submitted,

Todd Held, Secretary